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Friday 22nd June 2018                                                                  Summer Term 2018 Issue  09 

Dear Parents and Carers, 
  
It has been a very busy week for Richmond PRIDE this week, with a number of children narrowly missing out, but keen to 
work on the targets that they have been given and also a number of children preparing for an Achieve GOLD interview. 
Those who have been successful have all definitely ticked the enthusiasm box!  
 
Firstly, in terms of Richmond PRIDE, well done to Isa Cham who has been working very hard to improve her presentation - 
it has definitely paid off. Congratulations to Isla Webb and Jessica King who came as a double act, both showing an       
amazing attitude to learning, oozing determination and enthusiasm and a willingness to challenge themselves. The books 
and attitude of Bonnie Archer and Henry Ryan were remarkable. Again, both of them had a great attitude to learning and 
were keen to show off the superb work they have been producing – Well done to both of them. Finally, this week, Lily 
Holmes is the latest to Achieve GOLD. Lily demonstrated great ambition and an excellent attitude – She is keen to improve, 
try new things and help others. Well done Lily! 
 
One of the highlights this week was our Year 3 children performing in the stunning ‘Sing and Strings’ concert at Richmond 
High School on Wednesday evening. They played their instruments beautifully and sang with enthusiasm. It was a great 
opportunity for them to perform with a professional brass quintet; the Richmond High School Wind Band and many       
children from other local primary schools. It was a very special evening – Well done Year 3! 
 
In other news this week, our Young Directors for the Trust met again on Thursday afternoon. Along with the directors from 
the other schools in the trust, they have made a video of the Trust Prayer and also filmed some feedback about our school. 
This will be shared with all of the staff in the Trust as part of our September Training Day. Well done Cameron and Mia! 
 
We are all very much looking forward to the FORCE Summer Fair tomorrow – I’ll see you there from 12-3pm! Also, do    
remember that we have our new starters meeting next Wednesday. 
 
For day-to-day enquiries please contact the school office or speak to your child(ren)’s class teacher. As you know, I work for 

our school for 50% of the week and share my time between school sites, so am not always available. Do remember that our 

Associate Headteacher, Miss Hodges is Head of School and can be contacted on a daily basis if necessary. 

 
I look forward to seeing you in school soon. 
 
Kindest regards,  
 
Mrs K. Williamson 
Executive Headteacher 
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SUMMER FAIR 23RD JUNE 2018 
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Come and bring your pets to church and 
meet lots of other animals of all shapes 
and sizes.  and have them blessed. A time 
to thank God for all our pets and what they 
mean to us with crafts and activities as 
well as    receiving a certificate to say your 
pet has been to church and been blessed. 

Refreshments by the lovely Mothers Union 
from 3.40pm.  Very relaxed and all pets 
and their owners are welcome.  And, if you 
don't have a pet there is still plenty to do 
and always fun to meet the animals.     

The Fun-Key Church Pet Blessing Service 

at St Mary's Church at 4pm on Sunday 24th June 2018 
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I am very sad to say that we have 
noticed that a few children have   
recently been using some                
inappropriate language in school. 
This unfortunately includes some of 
our Reception and Key Stage 1    
children. We would appreciate your 
support in reminding children that 
this language is not acceptable and 
will not be tolerated in school.  
 
Thank you for help in keeping our 
school special. 

INAPPROPRIATE LANGUAGE  

IN SCHOOL 

Since he was small, Troy has been obsessed with anything with wheels, scooters, skate boards ect and lately has been showing some real skill in   
gravity sports.  

During the snow at winter, he was able to stand up on a sledge and ride down hills, with no fear. So I decided to start taking him along to long board 
and street luge events. 

At these events, riders free ride and race down hill at top speeds sometimes 50mph!  

This weekend we took him to a British Championship event called Tregaron in Wales. After making lots of friends with the older riders and getting lots 
of advice, Troy was allowed to ride and race, testing out a prototype of a street sledge.  

Troy took part in 2 races against adults on street luge, and managed to get a 5th and a 4th place!  

As he really became part of the community, the organisers allowed him to take on the responsibility of “last rider”. This is the person responsible for 
making sure the road is clear and ready to ride again after all the riders have been down. He took this very seriously as it isn’t normally given to some 
one who isn’t an adult!  

During the awards ceremony, Troy was awarded a top quality long board, that all the riders clubbed together to get for him. They said he had really 
earnt it by showing grit, determination and speed! With lots of practice Troy will be able to compete on stand up long board with the adults, so watch 
this space. 

TROY MUNRO-ISAACS—YEAR 5 

A reminder that if you no 
longer require a place for 
your child/ren at    
Breakfast Club please 
could you let the school 
office know so we can 
offer  the spare places to 
other children. Many 
thanks. 

MESSAGE FROM THE  

BREAKFAST CLUB TEAM 
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FOUNDATION STAGE ONE 

In Nursery we have been learning all about ‘The Very Hungry Caterpillar’ 

We have our own real caterpillars too that have been munching and crunching through all of 

their food becoming big, fat caterpillars. 

On Master chef Mondays we have made caterpillar cheese and ham sandwiches and have iced 

butterfly biscuits. 

We can’t wait to see what our butterflies will look like when they emerge. 

 

We have had some lovely donations of a balance bike, scooter, play kitchen and books this 

week from Mrs Allsop, Miss Kearney and Mrs Barrass. Thank you so much. 
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